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AGENDA
I. 7:00 p.m. Call to Order Regular Village Board Meeting
II. Pledge of Allegiance
III. Roll Call
IV. Consideration of Approval of Minutes  06-11-14 
V. Financial Statement

1.) June 2014 Financial Stmt / Summary / Revenue Reports 
VI. Approval of Bills

1.) June 2014 Prepaids

2.) June 2014 A/P Bills 
VII. Finance Liaison
VIII. Donations / Advertising Requests
IX. Clerk’s Report  - Update regarding Village Website
X. Governmental Affairs Liaison
1.) Luau / Pig Roast Event   7-19-14

Consideration and Possible Action re: Event Approval and Road Closure

XI. Streets, Lights & Alleys Liaison

XII. Park & Recreation Liaison
1.) Consideration and Possible Action regarding installation of fencing on properties near Neighbor’s Park.   $2,000
2.) Consideration and Possible Action regarding stone signage / plaque for Neighbor’s Park  
XIII. Water / Sewer Liaison
XIV. Police Department Liaison 
XV. Building / Zoning Enforcement
XVI. Maintenance Department 
1.) Consideration and Possible Action regarding the cost of 2014 Well 1 repairs  up to $40,000
2.) Consideration and Possible Action  re: Purchase of Aerators  for Sewage Disposal Plant not to exceed $6,000

3.) 2803rd Road additional repairs to potholes and side breakage  $3,345

XVII. Engineer’s Report

1.) Discussion re: Water line extension to Woodshank Property in Senica Manor

2.) Update -  local Businesses need for compliance with ADA

3.) Update – Illinois River Bridge schedule / Village participation & commitment of funds

a) Discussion / Possible Action re: Sewer Discharge Pipe

b) Discussion / Possible Action re: sidewalk – shared use bike path

4.) Update -  Status Streetscape and Maintenance and completion of such

5.) Update – Drainage issue behind Cajun Bait and Tackle Property

6.) Update – Drainage Issue near PQ entrance

7.) Update-   Status of Property Flood Assessments

8.) Update – Discussion / Possible re: Mill St. Design Project and Estimates and additional Sidewalk replacement and repairs

9.) Update –Striping of streets & lots

a) Discussion of repairs/striping and upgrades to any and all Village Streets & Lots

XVIII. Village President’s Report 
1.) Consideration of Approval of an Ordinance to consider closing a portion of Mill St. to traffic for limited hours during the weekend for the purpose of outdoor dining and shopping 
2.) Consideration of Approval of an Ordinance approving an Outdoor Dining License
3.) Consideration of Approval of an Ordinance to consider amending the Liquor Ordinance regarding Liquor Licenses Including Outdoor Dining 
4.) Consideration and Possible Action re: Amending the Liquor Ordinance to include additional Class A License for a Gaming Room Business in the Village

XIX. Public Comment
XX. Committee / Trustee Reports
XXI. Executive Session

1.) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal for specific employees

2.) Pending Litigation  

3.) Purchase/Sale/Lease of Real Property 
XXII. Consideration and Possible Action to be taken regarding Executive Session Discussion
XXIII. Adjournment






    Posted 07-04-14
MINUTES

At 7:04 pm the meeting was called to Order by Village President Gloria Alvarado who then led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Present at the meeting was Village Clerk Laurie Gbur and Trustees Joe Bernardoni, John Schweickert, Kevin Stewart, Ron Pawlak, Matt Jereb and Jim Schrader.  Also present were Village Engineer Kevin Heitz and Village Attorney Klein.   
Minutes:  It was motioned by Trustee Schrader, seconded by Trustee Schweickert to approve the Minutes of the 6-11-14 meeting.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Financial Statement:  It was motioned by Trustee Schweickert, seconded by Trustee Bernardoni to approve the June 2014 Financial Statement.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Approval of Bills:  It was motioned by Trustee Schweickert, seconded by Trustee Bernardoni to approve the June 2014 Prepaids.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was then motioned by Trustee Bernardoni, seconded by Trustee Schweickert to approve the June 2014 A/P Bills.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Finance Liaison:  NONE

Donations & Advertising Requests: NONE

Clerks Report:  Clerk Gbur provided an update on the status of the Village Website.  The company is currently working on the draft for Board review and discussion.  

Governmental Affairs Liaison:  It was motioned by Trustee Schweickert, seconded by Trustee Schrader to approve the Luau event being held on July 19, 2014 by Skoog’s Pub.  This included the road closure of the alley (Clark St.)behind the businesses from 12:01 am through 1:00 am on July 20, 2014. 

6 Yes


Motion Carried







MINUTES

Streets, Lights & Alleys Liaison:  NONE

Trustee Jereb then asked who reports the street lights that were out from the storm.  Mayor Alvarado stated that if a list is provided to the office, Kathy will report the outage to Ameren for repair. 

Mayor Alvarado then stated that the Maintenance Dept. did a great job cleaning up after the storm.  They cleaned up debris, and tree branches and limbs throughout the community for a few days following the storm.

Parks & Recreation Liaison:  It was motioned by Trustee Stewart to approve the reimbursement of a Chain Link Fence installation by Mr. Pellens on his property near Neighbors Park.  The reimbursement will be directly to Mr. Pellens upon completion of the job, not to exceed $2,000.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was then motioned by Trustee Stewart to table the item regarding a stone with a plaque for Neighbors Park pending further information and pricing. The motion was seconded by Trustee Bernardoni.

6 Yes


Motion Carried

Water / Sewer Liaison:  NONE

Police Department Liaison:  Trustee Schrader thanked the Police Chief and his officers for their participation at the Fireworks celebration.

Building / Zoning Enforcement:  NONE

Mayor Alvarado then recognized Village employee Kathy Lewis for 10 years of service to the Village.  She has been dedicated to her position throughout many changes including floods, water main breaks, and ever changing elected officials.  She is pleasant to everyone she is in contact with and is a great person to represent the Village.  She works well with everyone and is always busy in her position.  Kathy was then asked to come forward where she was presented with flowers.  A brief recess was taken at 7:32 pm to allow for refreshments and pictures.  Motion was made by Trustee Bernardoni, seconded by Trustee Schrader. 


All in Favor


Motion Carried







MINUTES

After a 15 minute recess the meeting was reconvened.  Motion made by Trustee Bernardoni, seconded by Trustee Pawlak.

All in Favor


Motion Carried

Maintenance Dept.:  Public Works Director Curt Spayer provided an update of ongoing projects in the Village.
It was motioned by Trustee Schrader, seconded by Trustee Schweickert to approve repairs to Well 1 not to exceed $40,000.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

The sewer plant was discussed.  The aerators need replacement in order to address the odor.

It was motioned by Trustee Schrader, seconded by Trustee Schweickert to approve the purchase of aerators in an amount not to exceed $6,000.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

The road project on 2803rd road was then discussed.  It was motioned by Trustee Schrader, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to approve the payment of $3,345 to Ace in the Hole for repairing areas of the road prior to the overlay.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Engineer’s Report:  
Regarding 2803rd Road, there is still some work to do but it is close to being finished.  Mayor Alvarado stated that we need to work directly with the County in the future rather than going through Utica Twp.  It was too confusing this year.

Regarding Mr. Woodshank’s request to run water to his property in Senica Manor, it would cost approx. $100,000 to run and loop all of the properties in that area.  Right now, since only one property owner is interested, the Village will not run the 750 ft. water line to his property. 







MINUTES

ADA- Engineer Heitz is currently working on a design and rough estimate to redesign Mill St.  He will bring the proposal to a future meeting.  A survey crew should be in town in the next week.  
Illinois River Bridge – Still looking into possible funding for the Village share of the project.  Representative Frank Mautino is also trying to help.  Mayor Alvarado asked Heitz to follow up with Rep. Mautino; Heitz agreed.
Streetscape- Engineer Heitz, Mayor Alvarado, Public Works Director Spayer, Village Clerk Gbur and Village Treasurer Turczyn did a walk-through of the entire streetscape.  A list of things that need attention was created to send to the contractor and IDOT. It is a substantial list with many items that need replacement.  Heitz will follow up with IDOT since they have the contract with Copenhaver.

Cajun Bait drainage issue – Heitz and Spayer need to look at the area to determine what can be done to address the issue.

PQ drainage issue – Heitz and Spayer need to look at the area to determine what can be done. It is possible that a larger stone can be used to address the issue.

Flood assessments- Letters need to be sent to Property owners.  Heitz will meet with Mix, Spray and Hannen about raising their homes.  
Culvert- Heitz will provide the necessary supplemental information to the Clerk so that the project can be approved by IEMA and the funds can be released.  The Village is due approx. $72,000 for repairs / culvert replacement done after the April 2013 flood.

Degrush property- Heitz has attempted to meet with the property owner regarding water run -off and the road breaking apart near his property.  

President’s Report:  Mayor Alvarado introduced Connie Nordie, representing the business association.  She presented the Board with signed petitions regarding questions they were asked about closure of Mill St., outdoor dining and designing Mill St. with trees.  







MINUTES

In summary more businesses were in favor of outdoor dining, however not as many were comfortable with closing the street.  Mayor Alvarado suggested that the Village Board consider the Ordinance regarding outdoor dining so something is already in place in case the businesses do decide that they would like to try it in the future.  If the businesses want the road closed (Mill St.) they will have to present the request to the Clerk in writing and signed so that the Board will know that the majority of the businesses are in favor. 

Ms. Nordie stated that her petitions represented only those businesses located on Mill St. since they would be directly affected by a road closure.  

Jennifer Stoneking, Utica Hair Co. and President of the Utica Business Association stated that when she spoke with Mary Holland, LaSalle County Historical Society, she was told that they would rather have the road open.  

After some discussion about the petitions, events and outdoor dining possibilities, it was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Jereb to approve the Ordinance for Outdoor Dining so that the Village has something in place.  Ord. 2014-16


5 Yes


1 No (Schrader)


Motion Carried

It was then motioned by Trustee Bernardoni, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to table the item regarding serving alcohol outdoor.  



6 Yes


Motion Carried

Discussion was then held regarding adding a Class A Liquor License for the purpose of issuing it to Shell for the purpose of a gaming area inside the station.  The Board agreed that because individuals could purchase liquor, then open it inside the station while they are gaming, that they would not consider issuing a Class A License.   As a result there was no action taken on this item.  
An Ordinance regarding the closure of Mill St. was then discussed.  It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Schrader to table the item.


6 Yes


Motion Carried







MINUTES

No Action was taken on the item regarding closure of Mill St. in conjunction with the LaSalle County Historical Society Canal Market being held on August 3, 2014.

Mayor Alvarado then shared a letter of support with the Board for the possible expansion of Grand Bear Resort.  The Village would welcome any expansion of the business.

Public Comment:  

Mr. Phil Gassman asked the Board if they would place a condition on Unimin regarding their Petition.  He would like the Board to ask Unimin to guarantee property values of the property owners along 2803rd road.  They have not been successful in gaining this guarantee from Northern White Sand. 

Attorney Klein stated that the Petition is for height variances for the construction of structures.  If the Planning Commission chooses, they could make a request at the Hearing, however that would be up to them.

Trustee Reports:

Trustee Pawlak stated that Lisle Elsbury, Duffy’s, should have to clean up behind his property.  

Attorney Klein will write a letter to him stating that he was supposed to have it cleaned up at the end of 2013 along with putting up the fence he requested.

Trustee Jereb then asked about the Love’s repayment.  Clerk Gbur stated that it was paid off now. 
With no additional business, it was then motioned by Trustee Bernardoni, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to adjourn the meeting at 8:42 pm.


All in Favor


Motion Carried

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie A. Gbur

Village Clerk
